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The purpose of this Information Update is to advise Council with respect to the Enbridge 
Pipeline Inc.’s Line 10 Westover Segment Replacement Project, whereby the Owner of 
the Line 10 pipeline, chose to exercise an option for sale with United Refining Company.  
The sale was approved by the National Energy Board (now the Canadian Energy 
Regulator) in May 2019 who will continue to regulate Line 10. 
 
In order to facilitate this sale, there are a variety of assets that must be separated, 
requiring additional infrastructure and equipment.  In particular, the proposal will 
mechanically and physically separate assets, primarily via a metering facility west of the 
existing Westover Terminal; thereby enabling Line 10 to operate independently of 
Enbridge’s Westover Terminal.  
 
Accordingly, per the attached letter, being Appendix “A” to this Information Update, 
Enbridge Pipelines Inc. has applied to the Canadian Energy Regulator “CER” for 
approval of the construction and operation of Line 10 anticipated to commence in April 
2022. 
 
Of note, Enbridge Pipeline Inc. had applied for a Formal Consultation (File No. FC-20-
024) pertaining to the above noted separation of assets.  In response, City staff 
determined that additional details and drawings are required.   
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In discussion with Enbridge Pipeline Inc., a future submission of the outstanding 
materials will be forthcoming.  Should you have questions pertaining to the Formal 
Consultation of future Site Plan Control Application, please contact the planner on file 
Elyse Meneray at 905-546-2424 Ext 6360 or by email at Elyse.Meneray@hamilton.ca, 
or the Senior Project Manager, June Christy at 905-546-2424 Ext 5863 or by email at 
June.Christy@hamilton.ca. 

Therefore, the proposed CER application and the City’s Formal Consultation application 
will run concurrently, providing the ability for the City to impose any necessary 
conditions through either the CER application or the future Site Plan Control Application. 

Based on the foregoing, staff have no comments or concerns at this time, and will 
continue to monitor and respond to the two applications accordingly.  Should you have 
any questions or concerns with the above, please contact Alvin Chan at 905-546-2424 
Ext 2978 or by email at Alvin.chan@hamilton.ca. 

APPENDICES ATTACHED 

Appendix “A” – Enbridge Pipelines Inc. Letter – November 27, 2020 

AC/sd 

mailto:Elyse.Meneray@hamilton.ca
mailto:June.Christy@hamilton.ca
mailto:Alvin.chan@hamilton.ca


Subject: Appendix “A” to Information Update for Enbridge Pipelines Inc. Sale 
of Line 10 to Westover Express, a Subsidiary of the United Refining 
Company (Wards 11, 12 and 13) (Page 1 of 4) 

 

 



Subject: Appendix “A” to Information Update for Enbridge Pipelines Inc. Sale 
of Line 10 to Westover Express, a Subsidiary of the United Refining 
Company (Wards 11, 12 and 13) (Page 2 of 4) 

 

 



Subject: Appendix “A” to Information Update for Enbridge Pipelines Inc. Sale 
of Line 10 to Westover Express, a Subsidiary of the United Refining 
Company (Wards 11, 12 and 13) (Page 3 of 4) 

 

 
 



Subject: Appendix “A” to Information Update for Enbridge Pipelines Inc. Sale 
of Line 10 to Westover Express, a Subsidiary of the United Refining 
Company (Wards 11, 12 and 13) (Page 4 of 4) 

 

 


